
Warner Mountain Gun Club 

February 3, 2022 

Meeting Minutes 

 

1803 - President Brad Winters opened the meeting 

 

Eight members were present.  

 

Ed Henry, Jeff Marshall, Mike Wickman, John LeNeave, Mike Marshall (Dues paid to Brad 

Winters), Brad Winters, Kellie Carlsen, and Sam Weaver (Dues paid to Brad Winters). 

 

Kellie Carlsen read the January minutes. No corrections or additions to the minutes. John 

LeNeave made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Mike Wickman seconded the motion. All 

approved. 

 

Treasurer’s report: Absent 

 

Richard signed up with US Bank and will get a debit card. Richard will contact the Secretary of 

State for registration and to add Kellie Carlsen to state documents.  

 

Old Business: 

 

1. Jeff Marshall, Town of Lakeview, bladed snow off the road into the range.  

 

2. Richard has placed a new lock onto the lower gate.  

 

3. Brad asked Ed Henry to talk to the county road department about blading the road into the 

range.  

 

4. No funds have been received, at this time, from the Lake County Sheriff’s Office.  

 

5. Brad Winters met with town manager, Michelle Perry, to discuss the agreement. The town is 

updating the lease agreement. Warner Mountain Gun Club will provide a yearly update on our 

activities and plans. 

 

6. June 11 – 12 a group has requested to camp at the range for a motorcycle event. This is not a 

normal gun club activity. Brad Winters will present a letter to the town for their signature to 

approve this activity. 

 

7. The agreement with the Probation Department will be $150.00 per year, the same as the Lake 

County Sheriff's Office. Ed Henry will follow up with the probation department.  

 

8. Brad had a good discussion with the town building official concerning the proposed pistol 

range addition. The building must be built to meet code requirements, rules, and laws. 

 



The members in attendance had a discussion concerning plans, engineering, and design. The 

plans do need to have an “Oregon Engineered” stamp. It was agreed that the depth would be 10’ 

and the width 24’. Their will be three walls with one wall, toward the rifle range being a half 

wall, providing visual safety. There will be two windows in the back and one window on the 

north side. The height will be 8’ at the back with a 4 and 12 pitch. The floor will be 4” concrete. 

 

Brad and Ed will take these requirements, seeking a minimum of three bids, and will present 

their findings at the next meeting. 

 

New Business: 

 

1. Be thinking about when to have shooting events this year. The type of event and who will 

coordinate. 

 

2. Richard will take care of resetting passwords with the bank. 

 

3. Proposed projects are: more gravel, pistol range improvements, resetting and cementing in the 

steel frames, walking and repairing the fence, and normal maintenance.  

 

4. Brad will talk to Kenny Weinbrenner at Parole and Probation about weed removal, as needed.  

 

5. Contact needs to be made with Chris Wilson, for commercial herbicide treatment.  

 

Hat Raffle: Hat #11 was won by Brad Winters.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 1919.  

 

Minutes submitted by Kellie Carlsen 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 


